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City Seeks Public Input for Infrastructure Improvements 

Second of two hearings requesting public input 
 
The City of Delray Beach is requesting public input regarding infrastructure 
improvements for the City’s Annual Infrastructure Improvement Hearing. Public 
input is requested on potential infrastructure needs or deficiencies throughout the 
city such as sidewalks, street improvements, drainage issues, etc. The public input 
provided on needed improvements helps guide the Capital Improvements Plan 
(CIP), which is a 5-year schedule of capital improvements in Delray Beach with a 
cost of $25,000 or more. The CIP for Fiscal Years 20-25 is available on the 
City’s website.  
 
The first hearing to initiate this process was held on Monday, February 22, 2021. 
The second hearing will be held at the Planning and Zoning Board’s virtual 
meeting on Monday, April 19, 2021, at 6:00 pm. The hearing will be conducted as 
the first item of the regularly scheduled Planning and Zoning Board (acting as the 
Local Planning Agency) meeting. Pursuant to Executive Order 20-69, during the 
COVID-19 State of Emergency, Advisory Board meetings may be held virtually. 
Members of the public wishing to view Advisory Board meetings should log into 
the City’s website, https://www.delraybeachfl.gov/i-want-to/watch/city-
meetings, where the meeting will be live-streamed for the public.  
 
Public input may be provided prior to the Annual Infrastructure Hearing to the 
Development Services Department at pzmail@mydelraybeach.com or during 
the hearing. Following the presentation, the Board will take a recess during which 
time public input can be provided by dialing (561) 243 - 7556 and leaving a 
voicemail message. All messages will be played during the meeting and made a 
part of the public record. Messages must include the caller's full name, address, 
and a comment no longer than 3 minutes. After the recess, comments from the 
public will be played into the record for the Board’s consideration. All public 
comments must be addressed to the Board as a body and not to individual Board 
members or staff. Personal verbal attacks upon Board members and/or staff will 
not be tolerated. Members of the public shall refrain from making comments that 
are impertinent, obscene, personally insulting, defamatory, or slanderous 
remarks.   
 
For more additional information, please contact Amy Alvarez, Principal Planner, 
at alvarez@mydelraybeach.com or (561) 243-7284.  
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